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Dear Parents,

A final week of the year that will live long in the memory and commenced with new staff and pupils arriving at RRJS throughout Monday. It 

was great fun to welcome the next generation of Russellians, safe in the knowledge that they are in great hands going forwards. My particular 

thanks to our new staff who joined us for the day, especially Mr McLarnon who had only stepped off a ‘plane from Hong Kong the day before 

and to Mrs Tunmore who sent a very entertaining show reel for her class as she is still in Dubai.

Year 6 took to the stage on Monday and Tuesday night as they energetically sung, danced and acted their way through two highly entertaining 

performances of “Rock Bottom”.  I will never cease to be amazed by the talents of our pupils and my huge thanks to the team who have 

coerced them through rehearsals in the past few weeks to create such a memorable show. 

I was lucky enough to sneak onto the Chessington coach on Wednesday morning to join Year 6 for some thrill seeking during the morning 

and then a quick dash back around the M25 for Lower Junior Sports Day in the afternoon. Year 6 did not disappoint with the thrills and the 

Lower Juniors gave it their all in each and every event. Thank you to the Year 6 team for taking the trip and to the Sports Department, ably 

supported by Y5, for running the show on Wednesday.

It was inevitable that Thursday was going to be an emotional day and final assembly certainly tested my dry eye powers. Russell’s Got Talent 

lived up to top billing and my congratulations to the winner, Brendan singing Opera in Italian! A quick BBQ lunch and then off to Upper Junior 

Prize Giving and before I knew it ten years were all but over….just the small matter of the staff party tonight.

I’m not really sure how I sign off after ten years, except to pluck some lines from my speech on Saturday…

I came here as one person and I leave as another. Someone indelibly changed, affected and improved by the experience of attending Royal 

Russell. 

Other schools have qualities, they have attributes. Many have values.  Here we have Powers. We have Russell Powers and what powers they 

are.  Collaboration, communication, persistence and resilience. Initiative, originality, curiosity and risk taking, reflectiveness and decisiveness.  

I am going to need them all to leave you.  

Every day I am surrounded by children who cannot help but be authentic. When they love they love.  When they are sad they are sad. And

when they learn they learn with a passion, speed and hunger that puts us adults to shame. I want to take that authenticity, that relish for life 

with me – it is the greatest Russell Power of them all.

Find something you love, be brilliant at it and change lives. In small ways and not so small ways. I know you can. I know you will. 

Mr James C Thompson

Junior School Headmaster



The staff we are all going to miss at Royal Russell

We wish them all the very best of luck!



Nursery had a ‘Stay and Play’ morning to welcome our September newcomers!





We are delighted that Isabella, Amelia, Maryam, Isa, 

Mina, (all piano), Michael (clarinet)and Thomas 

(trumpet) have all passed their Prep Test on their 

respective instruments.



After months of rehearsals 

Year 6 took to the stage to 

Krak-a-toeortwo! They sung 

and danced their socks off, 

and entertained the 

audience for two nights in a 

row! 

A huge well done to every 

single member of Year 6 

for taking on their roles so 

well and giving such a 

fantastic performance.

Rock Bottom rocked!!!









Junior School Sport

Lower Junior Sports Day
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A great time was had by all the children and everyone gave it their all on the day. Well done!



Year 6 thoroughly enjoyed their day out at Chessington 

World of Adventures, a well deserved treat for a great 

years work and the production of Rock Bottom. A full day 

out in the sunshine laughing, eating and overcoming fears!!

Well done everyone and good luck for Senior School.











This charity is asking for donations of junior school age reading books, text books 

and school uniform (that cannot be used by the second hand uniform shop).

Donations can be brought to the PAC Reception during the school holiday between 

10.00 am and 4.00 pm.

Can you help?



Jojo S – 4T

For using his initiative and 
improving the school environment

by devoting his lunchtime to 
picking up litter

Samuel H – 3E

For using excellent manners to hold 
the door open for all the children from 

a visiting school.

Emily M – 6F

For volunteering your time to help the 
office staff deliver a huge number of lost 

property items to pupils across the school



Now’s the time to clear out any 

old school uniform and donate to 

our second hand shop.
‘Pre-loved’ uniform sales are a great 
way to save our parents money and 
add to the 1853 parents’ committee 
fund for the school.

PLEASE BRING YOUR 
DONATIONS INTO THE 

SCHOOL OFFICE -
WE ARE HERE THE WEEK AFTER 
THE SUMMER HOLIDAY BEGINS



Clubs and 

Activities

For the Summer

Holidays



Here at Royal Russell













Hillcrest Netball Club was started in 1969 by a small nucleus of mums looking for an 

outlet from the nappy washing and shopping at a sports field in Coulsdon situated on the 

brow of a hill, hence the name ‘Hillcrest.’ 

It was soon to be established as one of the top six clubs in Surrey having played in all the 

leagues Croydon and Surrey had to offer and boasting numerous County and England 

players along the way. 

We currently have three courts, two of which are floodlit. 

Hillcrest currently runs four senior teams, teams for all junior age groups and a “Back to 

Netball” section on Thursdays from 7.30pm to 9.00pm. We also run a minis section (8 -11 

years) on alternate Sunday mornings from 10.00 – 11.30am and a junior section (12-14 

years) on a Monday evening from 6.00 – 7.30pm both at WRFC. 

Despite being very competitive, Hillcrest is a very sociable and friendly club of all ages 

and abilities where one can make many lifelong friends, so you see, from little acorns, 

great oak trees can grow! Good Luck and enjoy yourselves! 

Heather Edmondson 

Founder Member 

Check out our website: www.pitchero.com/clubs/hillcrestnetballclub 






